
Awareness on Road Safety  

(19.08.2023) 

 
The NSS Units of KBN College organized an enlightening road safety awareness program 

on August 19, 2023, targeting science students. Sri K. Venkateswara Rao, the Vehicle 

Inspector of NTR District, stressed the pivotal role awareness plays in preventing 

accidents on our roads. He expressed concern over the alarming rate of accidents 

occurring due to a lack of understanding about road safety measures. Sri Rao revealed 

the distressing statistic that approximately 150,000 individuals lose their lives in road 

accidents each year in the country, resulting in roughly 400 casualties daily. He 

particularly emphasized that young people are disproportionately affected by these 

accidents and urged them to act responsibly by adhering to road safety regulations. Sri 

Rao also highlighted the importance of obtaining a youth driving license for individuals 

above 18 years of age. 

Dr. Teja, the RTA Division Medical Officer, underscored the significance of post-accident 

precautions, emphasizing the need for immediate hospitalization. The students were 

sensitized to this crucial aspect of accident response. 

Dr. M. Venkateswara Rao, the College Vice Principal, cautioned students against driving 

without a valid license and strongly recommended the use of helmets. He pledged to 

educate college students on these vital safety measures. 

Several other dignitaries participated in the program, including RTA SI Sri SK Trimurthulu, 

Hunda Company Safety Trainer Sri Durgaprasad, Junior College Incharge Principal Dr. T. 

Bhagyakumar, Human Rights Organization Vijayawada President Sri Akbar Pasha, NSS 

Officers Sri D. Pawankumar and Sri N. Sambasiva Rao, as well as faculty members Smt. V. 

Sailaja and Sri N. Venkateswara Rao. The program was meticulously organized by NSS 

Program Officer Sri V. Seshagiri Rao.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


